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Autumn Newsletter 1 6 September 2018 

Welcome 

Welcome back all after a hot and sunny break. 

While you have been away the school has been busy making a few changes, which I am sure your children will have 
noticed during the day. 

A special welcome to children starting with us today. Some other new faces will have been seen around the school 
today, Emma Hide and Beth Atherton who are students starting their teaching careers with us so we wish them the 
best of luck. We are also pleased to welcome Dan back into the kitchen. 

There is a note from our Headteacher below and I am sure we all join in wishing her and her family all the best at 
this difficult time and we hope she will be back with us soon. 
 
Maria Barnes 
Deputy Headteacher 

Dear Parents and Carers,   

 

I hope you’ve all had a fantastic holiday and are looking forward to a great year at school.   

 

Unfortunately, I am unable to join you all for the start of term. My daughter, who is nearly two, is currently in a 
specialist children’s hospital in London following many hours of open heart surgery. It has been very complex sur-
gery and we anticipate more surgery next week. As I’m sure you’ll understand, I need to be here with her at the 
moment.   

 

Maria Barnes will be at school in my absence and you should direct any queries or concerns to her and the office 
staff.   

 

I hope to be back with you all very soon. I would be grateful for your patience and kindness with our wonderful 
staff during the start to term. It is very difficult for any small school to be without members of their team.   

 

With my very best wishes,  

 

Kate 


